
GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE 

We are over a month and a half into The Best Year Yet and I wanted to 
touch base with my front seat. 
  
RALLYE Awards - Your Club's three goals in three categories, 
Support & Strengthen Clubs, Humanitarian Service, and Enhance 
Public Image and Awareness are due to Ginny by the end of this 
month.  If you haven't submitted, it is a fillable .pdf file on the District 
Website.  All I need are your three goals, complete the three blank 
lines in each section. 
  
Avenues of Service- September 28, at TMCC in Reno.  Register at 
the District website.  There are great topics with great facilitators.  
Every session includes ample time for attendees' questions.  If you 
have questions contact me, Ginny, Karen McDonald, or Robin Milam. 
  
World Polio Day - October 24th. I am hearing about exciting plans 
to raise awareness and, in some cases, funds about Rotary's efforts to 
eradicate Polio.  They include Polio Walks, Pizza for Polio, Pints for 
Polio, Fried Pickles for Polio, etc.  There is a press release template 
available for your use.  If you haven't started planning reach out to 
your AG; they are there to help.  
  
Club Visits - Chris and I are enjoying meeting and breaking bread 
with the amazing Clubs in 5190.  A great Rotarian in our District has 
given me two boxes of chocolate for each Club.  When he sells the 
chocolate elsewhere, the proceeds go to Polio Plus.  As part of the visit, I 
offer one box for a Paul Harris Fellow donation and the other for making 
the Foundation a beneficiary on your retirement plan, will, trust, or life 
insurance.  To date, we have two PHFs and two Benefactors!  If there are 
no takers at a Club, the chocolates are left with the Club Foundation 
chair to use to raise funds for polio. 
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UPCOMING ACTIVITIES 

Sep 10: Alturas Club visit 

Sep 12: Alturas Sunrise Club visit 

Sep 13-15: REGL Session #1 

Sep 16: Quincy Club visit 

Sep 17: Portola Club visit 

Sep 18: Loyalton Club visit 

Sep 19: Greenville Club visit 

Sep 20-22: REGL Session #2 

Sep 24: Jackson Club visit 

Sep 26: Amador Upcounty Club visit 

Sep 28: Avenues of Service Seminar 

SEPTEMBER 2019
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CLICK HERE 
to view District and Club calendar

Basic Education 
and Literacy 

Month

October 24, 2019

http://rotarydistrict5190.org
http://rotarydistrict5190.org


                                               

AREA UPDATES

Area 7 

Rotary Club of Plymouth - Foothills  
On Tuesday, August 13, DG Randy made an early 
morning official visit to the Rotary Club of 
Plymouth-Foothills. The Quiet Rotarian Award 
was presented to Marilyn McDanel and the 
Making A Difference Award to Jaime 
Wibbenmeyer.  Paul Harris Awards were 
presented to Jim Gullett (+6) and Carl McDanel 
(+3).  The club is working hard for the community 
providing wine, food, & music at the Plymouth 
Farmer's Market every Thursday night to 
September 28. 

Rotary Club of Passport to Amador 
The Rotary Club of Passport to Amador had a visit 
from DG Randy on Monday, August 12.  The Quiet 
Rotarian Award went to Deidre Mueller who was 
unusually quiet because she could not attend.  The 
Making A Difference Award was presented to 
Patricia Condon.  Fun dinner and meeting with 
President Anne Filer at the helm.  The Club 
continues to add and educate members.  The Club 
is sponsoring an outbound RYE student to France 

and an inbound RYE student from Thailand. 

Rotary Club of Jackson 
Jackson Rotary President Rick Sprenkel started 
his year with a bang overseeing the Club's major 
fundraiser, wine and margarita booths, at the 
Amador County Fair.  The Club netted over 
$10,000 for local projects.  The Club will use their 
beverage trailer at the 100th Anniversary of 
American Legion Post 108 on September 14. 

Rotary Club of Jackson 
Ione Rotary has a Steak and Lobster dinner on 
October 5.  This is always a fun event with great 
food.  The Club is looking forward to Randy’s visit  
later that month.  Four Past Presidents are taking 
turns leading the Club this year in each quarter. 

Rotary Club of Amador Upcountry 
Amador Upcountry, under the leadership of Leigh 
Reynolds, has some big events planned.  Their 
joint Rotary-Lions Golf Tournament was 
August 24.  Their Rumble on the Driving Range 
Car Show at Mace Meadows Golf Course on 
September 28, will benefit local youth 
scholarships, school programs, and leadership 
training. 

Richard Forster, Assistant Governor 
Area 9 

The first two months of the new Rotary year has 
been busy for the 5 clubs in Area 9.  All of the club 
visits by DG Randy Van Tassell have been 
completed.  This kept all of the clubs busy 
gathering information, organizing meeting places, 
etc. in preparation for the visit. 

  
The journey is just beginning and I see each and every Club headed for The Best Year Yet! 

Randy Van Tassell 
District Governor 2019-2020 
Rotary International District 5190 
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Top Left: Jim, Carl; Bottom Left: Marilyn, Right: Jamie

L to R: Anne, Patricia, and Randy
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Rotary Club of Carson City 
Rotary Club of Carson City was the earliest visit 
they have had in recent history.  DG Randy visited 
on 9 July which was his first club visit and the 
club’s first meeting of the year – the July 4th 
Holiday moved it ahead by a week.  They are 
moving forward with the year’s planning for 
service projects and their annual hosting of the 
RYE students for the Nevada Day activities 
including having them participate in the Parade 
itself.  Yes, that is not until October, but there are 
a lot of steps to be done first. 

Rotary Club of Cap City Passport 
The Rotary Club of Cap City Passport (formerly 
known as the Carson Sunset) had their DG visit 
on the 8th of August.  They are a small club 4-5 
active members, but they are actively recruiting 
additional members.  The Rotary Club of Carson 
City came to the regular meeting of the Cap City 
Passport Club to provide support for them at the 
visit and for future projects.  Both clubs try, when 
possible, to work on fundraising projects together.  
They also support each other in sending students 
to RYLA and REGL since they draw from the 
same set of schools. 

Rotary Club of Minden 
The Rotary Club of Minden had the DG visit on 6 
August.  As with the other clubs, information on 
the balance of the Rotary Year was shared with 
DG Randy including the hosting of all of the 

inbound RYE students on 23-25 August.  All of 
the students will be here by then and they will be 
treated to a BBQ on Friday night and then various 
club members will serve as host families for two 
nights.  The students will receive their first 
orientation on the 23rd and return to their hosting 
clubs and families on the 24th.  This club will also 
be working to complete xeric landscaping for the 
new Foot Closet of Carson Valley in September. 

Rotary Club of South Lake Tahoe 
The Rotary Club of South Lake Tahoe completed 
their DG Visit on 7 August.  This club has been 
working on finding a permanent location since 
leaving the casino corridor on the Nevada-
California line.  The disadvantage to meeting at 
one of the casinos was they are at the east end of 
South Lake Tahoe, making it inconvenient to 
leave work, make the meeting and return within 
an hour.  Their new location is at South Lake 
Tahoe Community College – a beautiful campus 
with nice rooms for the meeting.  They are 
planning their community service projects and 
they have several ongoing projects they work on 
including one with the US Forest Service. 

Rotary Club of Tahoe-Douglas 
Rotary Club of Tahoe-Douglas had their DG Visit 
on 9 August, wrapping up all of the DG visits for 
the Area.  They have several community service 
projects planned but also fundraisers such as 
working the American Century Celebrity Golf 

Patricia Condon accepts the  
“Making a Difference Award”



                                               

Championship at the Edgewood Gold Course.  
They inducted a new member during the visit and 
presented two level two Major Donor Crystals.   
The club does several small community service 
projects/Rotary at Work day events throughout 
the year rather then try just to do one in April. 

Bob Conner, Assistant Governor 
Area 11 

Rotary Connects the World, and Rotary has 
connected rural Nevada for 95 Years!  Below are 
charter dates and sponsoring Rotary Clubs for the 
clubs in Area 11, followed by what the new club 
presidents are up to these days! 

President Norm Christiansen - Rotary Club 
of Ely  

I plan to talk up the history of our club – it is in its 
95th year.  I also want to continue to build our 
membership and to emphasize attendance at 
meetings when Rotarians are in town.  We plan to 
continue successful fund-raising events of the 
fishing derby and the golf tournament.  These 

events fund many local scholarships.  We are 
looking forward to working with and mentoring 
several new “spark plug” members as well as 
working with the longer-term dedicated 
Rotarians.  The club will continue to support 
RYLA.  Tracy Gust is the President Elect. 
Dr. Norman Christiansen is a practicing 
physician. 

President Joyce Helens - Rotary Club of 
Elko 

New President, New Changes: In our 91st year, 
the Afternoon Rotary Club of Elko will explore a 
new meeting place, instituting new ways for 
members to be of service in meaningful ways in 
our community and having more interactive 

participation during our 
Wednesday meetings.  
Dr. Joyce M Helens is 
President, Great Basin 
College. 

President Kevin 
Dinwiddie – Elko Desert 
Sunrise Rotary Club 

I am excited about the year 
ahead!  We will be working 
on a community project to place benches in 
Lamoille Canyon, an area burned in a wildfire last 
year.  We are also planning the first annual “Ride 
the Rubies” gravel bike race – a 116 mile route.  I 
want to enhance the friendliness and enthusiasm 
of our club and to bring in new members. Our 
events will enable us to continue to promote 
Rotary’s public image locally.  Dr. Kevin 
Dinwiddie is a recently retired pediatrician. 

President Barbara Sealy - Rotary Club of 
Winnemucca 

One of my goals for this 
year is to add new 
members and to keep our 
current members active 
and engaged. I also want to 
reach out to one of our 
neighboring communities 
and start a satellite club if 
possible. I plan to continue 
several community service 
projects our club has been 
involved in for some time.  
Helping our club members 
better understand about the Foundation and 
become annual donors is also on my list of things 
to do.  I plan on facilitating getting our website 
updated and kept current so others will know 
what Rotary is doing and how to join us. Last, but 
certainly not least, is keeping our REGL youth 
actively engaged and recruiting other youth into 
Rotary.  President Sealy is Director of the 
Winnemucca Food Bank. 

Helen Hankins, Assistant Governor 
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Club Established Sponsoring Club

Ely 5/5/1925 Tonopah

Elko 6/6/1928 Ely

Elko Desert Sunrise 6/30/1989 Elko

Winnemucca 6/29/2007 Elko & Elko Desert

Joyce Helens

Barbara Sealy
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FEATURE STORIES 
"  

Congratulations to Interact Club Winners 
District 5190 Rotary Year 2018 - 2019 

Each year our district recognizes Interact Clubs that display exemplary performance in a variety of areas. “This 
year we had some very interesting projects that our Interact Clubs were involved in.  We did not have an 
opportunity to congratulate them during the 4 way Fest so we wanted to make note of their awards at the 
beginning of the school year.  The following award plaques were sent out to: 

Middle School Interact Clubs 
• Modoc Middle School – Membership, Public Image, Fundraising 
• Camino Middle School – Campus Service, Community Service, 

International Service 
• Interact Club of the year: Modoc and Camino 
•

High School Interact Clubs 
• Nevada Union High School – Public Image, Membership 
• Amador High School – Fundraising, Community Service 
• Wooster High School – Campus Service, International Service 
• Interact Club of the Year: Wooster and Nevada Union 

   
Congratulations to our District Interact Clubs and their advisors! 

Elizabeth Swason, District 5190 Interact Chair 

Interact Leadership Training 
September 28 

(same time as Avenues of Service) 
Truckee Meadows Community College 
contact Liz Heiman for registration and 

information, lizrheiman@gmail.com 

Interact Officer Training 
September 21 

Sutter Creek, Amador County 
contact Elizabeth Swason for information 

Elizabeth@swason4.com  

Any Interact Club members may attend 
these trainings

Modoc Middle School Interact Club honor Teachers and Staff during assemblies throughout the school year

mailto:lizrheiman@gmail.com
mailto:Elizabeth@swason4.com
mailto:lizrheiman@gmail.com
mailto:Elizabeth@swason4.com
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October 24 is World Polio Day! 
Raise awareness about our efforts 

Join Rotarians around the world by hosting an event in your community.  Download the toolkit to help 
you start planning your event. Ideas and Toolkit  
 
Not sure what to do for World Polio Day? Here are a few ideas: 
• Host a gathering for friends and club members to watch the Online Global Update. 
• Organize a fundraiser and invite guests to experience what it’s like to vaccinate children by viewing 

Rotary’s virtual reality film, “Two Drops of Patience.” (Download Rotary’s VR app to your Apple or 
Android device.) 

• Write a letter to the editor of your local newspaper about the importance of ending polio. Send it to 
the letters or opinion page editor for consideration. 

• Share information about Rotary’s efforts to eradicate polio on Facebook, Twitter, or Instagram. 

The toolkit’s resources can help you every step of the way. Don't forget to share how you’re observing 
World Polio Day. 

Wyn Spiller,  District Foundation Chair 

Polio News 

August	21,	2019	marked	three	
years	since	Nigeria	last	reported	a	
case	of	wild	poliovirus.	This	is	an	
important	public	health	milestone	
for	the	country	and	the	enAre	
Africa	Region,	which	is	now	a	step	
now	closer	to	polio-free	
cerAficaAon.	

However,	despite	progress,	there	is	
sAll	much	leF	to	be	done.	
ConAnued	work	to	reach	every	last	
child	with	the	polio	vaccine,	as	well	
as	strengthening	surveillance	and	
rouAne	immunizaAon	across	the	
region,	will	be	key	to	keeping	wild	
polio	at	bay	and	protecAng	the	
gains	achieved.	

Should	there	be	no	more	cases	in	
Nigeria	or	from	countries	in	the	
Africa	Region,	and	surveillance	data	
submiJed	by	countries	meets	
evaluaAon	criteria,	the	Africa	
Regional	CerAficaAon	CommiJee	
(ARCC)	could	cerAfy	the	Region	as	
wild	polio-free	as	early	as	
mid-2020.

District Service Grant News 

Apply	for	your	District	Service	Grant	on	our	District	
website.		www.district5190.org	-	Go	to	For	Members/
FoundaAon/Apply	for	District	Service	Grants.	

Be	sure	your	Club	is	Qualified	–	please	contact	DRFCC	
Wyn	if	you	have	quesAons		wyn.spiller@gmail.com	
		
Be	sure	your	Club	is	in	Good	Standing:			

•paid	all	financial	obligaAons	to	District	and	RI	
•no	overdue	reports	
•entered	an	Annual	Fund	Goal	in	Rotary	Club	
Central	on	the	RI	website	
•have	filed	current	tax	returns	(have	handy)	

District	Grants	are	a	wonderful	opportunity	to	put	your	
FoundaAon	dollars	to	work!		Apply	today!	

Susanville Sunrise - Community Garden 2018 - 2019

https://www.endpolio.org/world-polio-day
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1xdWSKsWVTvmlZtOFztpyoe6AI
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1xdWTslJJDyaQDg0M4KJpmYRAh
https://www.endpolio.org/world-polio-day
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1xdWSKsWVTvmlZtOFztpyoe6AI
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1xdWTslJJDyaQDg0M4KJpmYRAh
http://www.district5190.org
http://www.district5190.org
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September RYE Corner 

As we move into the new Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE) year, so much has already happened. Our 
2018-2019  outbound students have returned from their year-long experience, healthy and much more in-
tune with the world around them. If your club sponsored an outbound RYE student, make sure you bring 
them into your club to share their experience with you. This presentation alone will inspire you to 
encourage more and more high school students to consider this program.  

The District 5190 RYE Committee held the Rebound (conversion of the outbound label to the now 
rebound label for returning students) meeting on August 3, 2019. Our ROTEX group (past Rotary 
Outbound exchange students) are fully incorporated in this meeting. The ROTEX students are most 
familiar with the feelings being experienced by a recent rebound. ROTEX is a valuable asset to our RYE 
program and each year the group grows as our rebounds want to participate with the new and past 
outbound students. 

Our next meeting was held on the weekend of  August 23 – August 25, 2019 in Minden, Nevada. To watch 
these newly-arrived students find their way in a new and making new exchange friends with whom to 
share that newness is so much fun. For most areas, school has started and the inbounds are finding out 
how to “fit” into their new lives with their first host family and how to make friends with their different 
schoolmates.  

Our agenda is one that not only 
introduces the students to each 
other and the District RYE 
Committee members but also 
lays out the rules they are 
expected to follow. Our three 
main goals are: 1) that each 
student is safe and secure while 
here in the U.S.; 2) that each 
student experiences the U.S. in a 
way that ends up with a 
successful exchange; and 3) that 
we protect our program from 
rules infringements which would 
jeopardize District 5190 from 

continuing this valuable youth program. We urge them to try new things, to explore areas they might not 
have thought about, but to do all with common sense, respect, and an eye to the program rules. The rules 
are not overwhelming or very restrictive – but then, these are teenagers. 

So as we have welcomed back out outbounds (now rebounds) from last year and our new inbounds for 
this year, we are also ready to begin the application and selection process for outbound students for the 
2020-2021 Rotary/RYE year. Not to be repetitive, but to remind District 5190 Rotary clubs of what needs 
to be done at this time of our RYE year in order to find Outbound RYE students. 

We are looking for high school students with a spirit of adventure. Outbound RYE Preliminary 
Applications for high school students between the ages of 15 ½  and 18 ½ years old when they leave on 
their exchange will be available very soon.  

District 5190 RYE would like to send out 24 to 30 young students for 10 to 11 months to be educated and 
explore the culture in their host country in our 2020-2021 exchange year. This is a priceless opportunity 
to live in Europe, Eastern Europe, Asia, South America or Mexico and gain the confidence that living 

Outbound to Denmark (Emily Cady) is met by her Counselor on far left, first host 
family on left, third and second host families on right. Now that’s a greeting.
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abroad under the safe umbrella that Rotary will provide. The education of living abroad far exceeds what 
a young student can learn in a standard high school program. 

At our Exchange Briefing Orientation 
for parents and students (October 19, 
2019 to be held Carson City) we explain 
the program, parent responsibilities 
and clarification of student 
expectations. In the meantime, 
Preliminary Applications are available 
at www.rye5190.org from the 
Downloads & Forms tab (download the 
Preliminary Long-Term Application). 
This form will give us background on 
the family and information on the 
potential outbound student. In this 
application there is a section to identify 
which Rotary Club in District 5190 will 
sponsor the student. If the student does not have an association with a club, contact RYE Executive 
Secretary Jon S Greene (ryeexecsec@rye5190.org) for information on how to submit the application.  The 
instructions are specific and clear and will let us know more about student expectations and whether this 
is a realistic program for them at this time. Remember, this Briefing is designed to answer all the basic 
questions that help a family determine whether RYE is appropriate for the family.  

After the Briefing, the family is better able to decide whether or not the student will continue with the 
Long-Term Application. The District RYE Committee will schedule one-hour interview times with each 
applicant and their parents the weekend of December 6 – 8, 2019. Both parents and students will be 

interviewed and selection of the final group of outbound RYE students will be 
announced in January 2020. 

RYE is one of District 5190’s best programs, supported completely by most 
clubs. How can your members step up and attract high school students to take 
part in this program? Our clubs generally associate themselves with schools in 
their communities, providing Youth Services support through our many 
programs. RYE is a program that takes some planning and effort, but the 
outcome is more than worth the effort. Connect with your high schools, talking 
to the language teachers, career counselors or even giving a presentation to the 
school. Make sure you have a presence at the PTA meetings and in the school 
newsletters. Remember, in order to make this program available to potential 
outbounds, they have to know the opportunity even exists. 

Watching our inbound students making their impact on our schools, our 
communities and our clubs is astounding. When your club sponsors and 
outbound and an inbound student, you will see the miraculous growth in these 
students. This makes it all worthwhile. Get involved with RYE – you won’t be 
disappointed. 

More information: 
Outbound Coordinator: Bob Conner, 5190bob@gmail.com or (775) 267-4640 
Inbound Coordinator and Host Family Coordinator:  Chesa Keane, chesa5190@gmail.com or (775) 
691-2700. 

Chesa Keane , Inbound Coordinator / Host Family Coordinator 

Outbound to Japan is met by a large Rotary group. Beginning of her year in 
Japan looks promising.

Samantha Burns enjoys 
Japan’s cuisine.

http://www.rye5190.org
mailto:ryeexecsec@rye5190.org
mailto:5190bob@gmail.com
mailto:chesa5190@gmail.com
http://www.rye5190.org
mailto:ryeexecsec@rye5190.org
mailto:5190bob@gmail.com
mailto:chesa5190@gmail.com


RO
TA

RY
 D

IS
TR

IC
T 

51
90

Short Term Youth Exchange 
Open for application submission  

District 5190 Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE) committee offers another Youth Exchange opportunity for 
High School students called Short Term Exchange (STE). It is a family to family exchange that takes place 
typically during the summer, lasting anywhere from 3 to 6 weeks.  

Students and families go through a similar application process as the Long Term Exchange. The 
application cost is  $500 plus airfare and travel expenses. One student travels to the foreign country first, 
staying with the family and then the two students travel back to the other family for the rest of the 
exchange time. Dates and length of the exchange are arranged through the two families.  Our STE 
exchange coordinators, Risa Lange for Nevada District 5190 students, and Lindy Beatie for California 
District 5190 students, work with the Rotary District in the host country to find a family, and secure the 
needed paperwork. 

During the summer of 2019, four students took advantage of this experience.  Eden, hosted by the Rotary 
Club of Auburn, traveled to Poland to visit with the family of Zuzanna.  Here are just a few reflections of 
her visit: “Over the course of my stay in Poland, I was able to see the majority of the country, and visit 
most of the major cities. Kielce, the city where my hosts live, is a midpoint between Warsaw and Kraków, 
and is about the size of Reno. Almost every day in Kielce, me and Zuzanna would walk around the city and 
go to restaurants or the shopping center. My hosts had also planned many trips to allow me to see almost 
all of Poland. …. the week before Zuzanna and I headed back to California was spent on the seaside in 
Gdynia, where we attended Open’er Festival, the largest music festival in Poland, which featured many 
American artists, as well as Polish ones.  

In the early hours of the morning of July 
8, I bid a rather tearful farewell to my 
host parents, and Zuzanna and I boarded 
a flight to Amsterdam to connect to one 
to Los Angeles, then onto San Francisco. 
I am incredibly grateful for this 
opportunity that Rotary provided for me 
to travel to Poland, to experience a new 
culture and country, and to forge lifelong 
friendships with my hosts and others who 
I met there. I feel as though this trip has 
helped me on my path to my future 
career goal of becoming a Foreign Service 
officer in Eastern Europe, and has also 
helped me expand my worldview and 
grow as a person, and as a citizen. So, to 
Rotary Districts 5190 and 2231, thank 
you, from the bottom of my heart, for this 
incredible opportunity, and for the best 
summer of my life.” 

For the summer of 2020, preliminary applications are due by November 15, 2019. For more information 
about this exchange opportunity, contact Risa Lang for Nevada at ryerisa@gmail.com or Lindy Beatie for 
California students at lindybeatie@gmail.com 

Lindy Beatie, Youth Co-Chair 

mailto:ryerisa@gmail.com
mailto:lindybeatie@gmail.com
mailto:ryerisa@gmail.com
mailto:lindybeatie@gmail.com
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Rotary’s Short-Term Exchange Program 
presents opportunities for students to 
advance their knowledge by allowing 
them to visit a different country for a 
limited period of time. Participating 
students live with a matched host family 
in their selected country under the 
sponsorship of a local Rotary Club. 

Application timeline for 2020 Summer 
STE Program 

Preliminary Applications due: 

November 15, 2019 

Family/Student Interviews 

December 7-8, 2019 

Full Application due: 

January 3, 2020 

Notification of Acceptance 

January 20 -  February 1, 2020 

STE Orientation 

March 2020 

 

Application available at: 

www.rye5190.org 

x This is a family-to-family exchange  

x Students must be in 10th, 11th, or 
12th grade when applying  

x The exchange in each country is for 
an equal amount of time. During this 
period, the student must not have a 
job or commitments that would 
interfere with the obligations of 
hosting.  You go live with the student 
and their family for 3-6 weeks...then 
you both travel back to the USA and 
your family hosts the student in your 
home (or vice versa) 

 

x Cost of travel, Rotary District fees, 
Rotary insurance, clothing and 
personal expenses are the 
responsibility of the participating 
students and their families.  

 

WHAT IS STE? 

Fostering World Peace and 
Understanding Through Youth 

Exchanges 

APPLYING FOR SHORT TERM 
EXCHANGE IN DISTRICT 5190 

Long Term Exchanges 
Long	Term	Exchanges	have	been	the	hallmark	of	District	5190's	Youth	Exchange	program	for	years.		

This	year	long	term	applicaAons	are	due	November	1,	2019.	A	schedule	of	the	process	and	
documents	can	be	found	on	the	website	www.rye5190.org.	 

Get a glimpse of 
what other 
young people 
are saying/doing 
throughout the 
Rotary World…. 

Rotary Youth Short Term 
Exchange Program 

The Summer of your Life!! 

Reach out to your District 5190 state  

Youth Short Term Exchange Coordinator 
to take the next step: 

For a preliminary application, contact: 

If you live in California      |    If you live in Nevada 

         Lindy Beatie          Risa Lang 

lindybeatie@gmail.com   ryerisa@gmail.com 

Nomina'ons	for	2022-23	District	
Governor	are	now	open!	

Have	a	future	DG	in	your	club?			Yourself	perhaps?	

Present	your	nominee	idea	to	your	Club	President	who	may	propose	that	club	member	to	our	
NominaAng	CommiJee.		Only	one	nominaAon	accepted	per	club	and	applicaAons	must	be	received	

by	October	27,	2019.	

Want	to	learn	more	about	being	a	DG?			AJend	the	Info	session	at	the	Avenue	of	Services	seminar	on	
September	28.				

Interviews	for	District	Governor	2022-23	will	be	held	on	November	2,	2019.	

QuesAons?		Contact	PDG	Joe	Zarachoff,	Chair,	NominaAng	CommiJee	

(775)	376-5002					JoeZ@TDRotary.com	

http://www.rye5190.org%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
http://www.rye5190.org%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank


SEPTEMBER MEMBERSHIP CORNER

RO
TA

RY
 D

IS
TR

IC
T 

51
90

01-Jul-18 01-Jul-19 30-Jun-20

Club Name (#) 2018 - 
2019

2019 - 
2020 Goal  #  % Growth

Alturas (517) Michael Mason 27 26 28 26 0%

Alturas Sunrise (50455) Jim Irvin 22 16 16 0%

Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) (21329) Bob Wood 21 22 23 22 0%

Auburn (519) Jeffrey Wood 93 105 103 (2%)

Auburn Gold Country (21951) 27 30 30 0%

Auburn Sunset (86799) 21 18 18 0%

Bishop (696) Leo Pisculli 27 27 27 0%

Bishop Sunrise (51057) 32 30 32 30 0%

Cameron Park (520) Tiffany Fagundes 45 44 44 0%

Cap City Passport (29911) 9 4 6 4 0%

Carson City (561) Peter Fishburn 66 66 70 67 2%

Chester (29041) Terry Johnson 16 13 11 (15%)

E-Club of District 5190 (87456) 23 21 22 5%

Elko (562) 61 55 54 (2%)

Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary (26617) Pedro Ormaza 26 25 25 0%

Ely (563) 28 30 30 0%

Fallon (564) Chris Pierce 38 41 43 41 0%

Fernley (73840) Pat Hon 26 31 35 32 3%

Georgetown Divide (528) Terry Hall 38 39 39 0%

Grass Valley (529) Pat Ward 66 65 70 66 2%

Grass Valley South (58704) Corinne Pryor 35 27 32 27 0%

Greenville (530) 14 13 13 0%

Incline Village (565) Raymond Steinberg 25 26 31 26 0%

Ione (24986) 33 27 27 0%

Jackson (532) Frank Verardi 51 47 52 49 4%

Loyalton (534) 12 11 10 (9%)

Mammoth Lakes (708) 25 17 17 0%

Minden (566) John Fisher 32 37 43 38 3%

Nevada City 49er Breakfast (27616) Stacy Davidson 80 76 76 0%

Nevada City (536) Stacey Drake Robinson 33 29 31 29 0%

Passport to Amador (89249) 34 36 37 36 0%

Penn Valley (29308) Bob Kline 30 37 39 38 3%

Placerville (542) Ed Mathews 31 33 37 33 0%

Plymouth-Foothills (75202) Jessica Herndon 37 31 37 33 6%

Pollock Pines-Camino (543) 21 18 20 11%

Portola (544) Kim Wilbanks 27 24 27 24 0%

Quincy (545) Douglas Ely 47 48 48 0%

Reno (567) Steve Mestre 155 150 160 150 0%

Reno Centennial Sunset (66916) Joe Musser 34 37 43 38 3%

Reno Central (21034) Carole Gauler 72 67 71 67 0%

Reno Midtown (82762) Tova McGilvray 27 35 44 34 (3%)

Reno South (568) Bodie Monroe 51 51 53 52 2%

Reno Sunrise (26317) 46 44 44 0%

Sierra Passport (30579) 23 16 18 13%

Smith Valley (569) 32 34 34 0%

South Lake Tahoe (549) Theresa Papandrea 23 24 27 23 (4%)

Sparks (570) Stacie Perkins 100 101 105 103 2%

Sparks Centennial Sunrise (68274) Doreen Barta 25 28 35 27 (4%)

Susanville (554) 53 45 45 0%

Susanville Sunrise (57664) 29 33 34 3%

Tahoe City (555) 33 29 28 (3%)

Tahoe-Douglas (571) 53 51 55 51 0%

Tahoe-Incline (50115) Linda Offerdahl 52 61 63 3%

Tonopah (572) 15 17 17 0%

Truckee (556) Wes Beyer 89 90 92 90 0%

Truckee Sunrise (29467) 11 14 15 7%

Winnemucca (76845) 46 35 35 0%

Yerington (573) Nora Stevens 43 40 46 40 0%

Total Member Count For District #5190 2291 2247 2259 1%

31-Jul-19

Membership Chair

Club Growth for District #5190 The club membership chart as 
of the end of July is attached. 
Good news – 16 clubs had 
growth in July versus 8 
showing a loss in membership. 
Overall, the district was up a 
net of 12 members versus the 
beginning of the Rotary year. 
Sierra Passport led the way 
with a 13% growth (+2 net), 
followed by Pollock Pines-
Camino with 11% net growth 
(also +2). Congratulations! 

Several clubs need to report 
the names of their Membership 
Chairs by adding them in Club 
Runner. And, many clubs need 
to add their membership goals 
into Rotary Club Central. We’ll 
be reporting both your 
Membership Chairs and Goals 
each month in this newsletter 

The report for mid-August is 
encouraging! More clubs are 
actively engaged in growing 
their membership. If your club 
would like to talk membership 
growth, retention and 
engagement, or help in forming 
a satellite club, let us know. 

Past AG Sherilyn Laughlin has 
begun monitoring membership 
leads that are generated by the 
Rotary International website. 
She may be calling you with a 
name to follow up on and 
invite to your club! Thanks, 
Sherilyn! 

New Member Chair Steve 
Mestre, Retention Chair Craig 
Wesner and New Club Chair 
PDG Dave Bianchi are ready to 
help your club grow! 

Doug McDonald, 
District Membership Chair
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Annual Fund Other Funds Endowment

YTD YTD YTD

District 5190 Contributions 0 $0.00 0% $0.00 $1,269.20 $0.00 $0.00 $1,269.20
Alturas 26 $0.00 0% $27.65 $719.00 $0.00 $0.00 $719.00
Alturas Sunrise 16 $0.00 0% $50.97 $815.48 $0.00 $0.00 $815.48
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) 22 $2,000.00 21% $18.77 $413.00 $10.00 $0.00 $423.00
Auburn 105 $0.00 0% $21.67 $2,275.00 $350.00 $0.00 $2,625.00
Auburn Gold Country 30 $0.00 0% $35.67 $1,070.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,070.00
Auburn Sunset 18 $1,500.00 19% $16.11 $290.00 $0.00 $0.00 $290.00
Bishop 27 $0.00 0% $34.44 $930.00 $15.00 $0.00 $945.00
Bishop Sunrise 30 $3,500.00 11% $12.33 $370.00 $100.00 $0.00 $470.00
Cameron Park 44 $0.00 0% $36.70 $1,615.00 $120.00 $0.00 $1,735.00
Cap City Passport 4 $350.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $200.00 $0.00 $200.00
Carson City 66 $13,000.00 3% $6.21 $410.00 $1,100.00 $0.00 $1,510.00
Chester 13 $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
E-Club of District 5190 21 $0.00 0% $4.76 $100.00 $20.00 $0.00 $120.00
Elko 55 $0.00 0% $5.09 $280.00 $232.00 $0.00 $512.00
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary 25 $0.00 0% $89.48 $2,237.00 $1,940.00 $0.00 $4,177.00
Ely 30 $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Fallon 41 $5,500.00 8% $10.85 $445.00 $0.00 $200.00 $645.00
Fernley 31 $3,500.00 6% $6.73 $208.60 $25.63 $0.00 $234.23
Georgetown Divide 39 $3,000.00 20% $15.38 $600.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00
Grass Valley 65 $14,000.00 16% $34.77 $2,260.00 $483.00 $0.00 $2,743.00
Grass Valley South 27 $9,440.00 8% $29.26 $790.00 $500.00 $0.00 $1,290.00
Greenville 13 $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Incline Village 26 $5,000.00 3% $6.54 $170.00 $0.00 $0.00 $170.00
Ione 27 $5,000.00 20% $37.41 $1,010.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,010.00
Jackson 47 $4,000.00 9% $7.23 $340.00 $0.00 $0.00 $340.00
Loyalton 11 $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Mammoth Lakes 17 $3,500.00 8% $17.29 $294.00 $0.00 $0.00 $294.00
Minden 37 $3,200.00 3% $2.16 $80.00 $20.00 $0.00 $100.00
Nevada City 29 $1,500.00 25% $12.76 $370.00 $0.00 $0.00 $370.00
Nevada City 49er Breakfast 76 $26,000.00 10% $34.70 $2,637.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,637.00
Passport to Amador 36 $1,500.00 22% $9.17 $330.00 $50.00 $0.00 $380.00
Penn Valley 37 $6,000.00 49% $78.97 $2,922.00 $284.00 $0.00 $3,206.00
Placerville 33 $4,000.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Plymouth-Foothills 31 $7,000.00 8% $17.48 $542.00 $0.00 $0.00 $542.00
Pollock Pines-Camino 18 $600.00 17% $5.56 $100.00 $0.00 $0.00 $100.00
Portola 24 $5,000.00 11% $23.33 $560.00 $0.00 $0.00 $560.00
Quincy 48 $5,000.00 2% $2.08 $100.00 $200.00 $0.00 $300.00
Reno 150 $40,000.00 18% $48.40 $7,260.00 $520.00 $0.00 $7,780.00
Reno Centennial Sunset 37 $6,000.00 15% $25.00 $925.00 $0.00 $0.00 $925.00
Reno Central 67 $14,000.00 8% $15.90 $1,065.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,065.00
Reno Midtown 35 $900.00 12% $3.11 $109.00 $1,248.00 $0.00 $1,357.00
Reno South 51 $7,500.00 12% $18.37 $936.68 $140.00 $0.00 $1,076.68
Reno Sunrise 44 $0.00 0% $27.80 $1,223.00 $460.00 $0.00 $1,683.00
Sierra Passport 16 $0.00 0% $3.75 $60.00 $0.00 $0.00 $60.00
Smith Valley 34 $3,000.00 21% $18.24 $620.00 $0.00 $0.00 $620.00
South Lake Tahoe 24 $2,300.00 12% $11.46 $275.00 $199.00 $0.00 $474.00
Sparks 101 $18,500.00 8% $14.44 $1,458.00 $190.00 $0.00 $1,648.00
Sparks Centennial Sunrise 28 $10,000.00 14% $50.00 $1,400.00 $100.00 $0.00 $1,500.00
Susanville 45 $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $168.00 $0.00 $168.00
Susanville Sunrise 33 $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $252.00 $0.00 $252.00
Tahoe City 29 $0.00 0% $6.90 $200.00 $0.00 $0.00 $200.00
Tahoe-Douglas 51 $18,000.00 6% $20.82 $1,062.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,062.00
Tahoe-Incline 61 $30,000.00 5% $24.98 $1,524.00 $200.00 $0.00 $1,724.00
Tonopah 17 $0.00 0% $6.47 $110.00 $0.00 $0.00 $110.00
Truckee 90 $12,000.00 12% $16.10 $1,449.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,449.00
Truckee Sunrise 14 $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Winnemucca 35 $0.00 0% $21.29 $745.00 $0.00 $0.00 $745.00
Yerington 40 $2,000.00 23% $11.25 $450.00 $0.00 $0.00 $450.00
Total 2,247 $297,290.00 15.95% $21.11 $47,423.96 $9,126.63 $200.00 $56,750.59

-- Total --Name AF Per 
Capita

Number of 
Members

Annual Fund 
Goal 

Amount

Goal % 
Achieved
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